
On June 20, 2022, The Vermont Agency of Transportation in conjunction with Kubricky Construction 

Corporation is set to begin reconstruction of U.S. Route 2 from the Richmond-Williston town line     

extending easterly for approximately 8.25 miles to approximately halfway between the Notch Road 

and the Bolton Valley Access Road in Bolton.  The completion date for this work is July 2024. 

 

This project will consist of a complete rehabilitation of the existing roadway subbase, new traveling 

surface with modified shoulders to accommodate bicyclists (where feasible), limited storm drainage 

improvements, guardrail work, ditching, signage, and  centerline rumble strip installations where     

criteria has been met.  Additionally, traffic signal improvements on existing signals and the installation 

of a new signal at the intersection of Bridge Street.      

 

During the construction period, motorists should expect traffic flow to be maintained at all times with 

one-way alternating traffic during construction hours with control present. During the installation of a 

storm drain near east of the intersection of Jericho Road and Bridge Street, an overnight closure of 

U.S. 2 will be required.  All work on U.S. Route 2 between VT Route 117 and Lemroy Court will be 

constructed during the hours of 7:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m.  Motorists should also expect to be traveling 

on a gravel surface during construction. 

 

The posted speed limit will be strictly enforced as the safety of the workers along with the motorists is 

of the utmost importance. We ask motorists to use extreme caution while traveling through the zone.  

Please note the fines for speeding within the construction zone will be doubled. 

 

Anyone with questions or concerns regarding the project may contact Stephanie Barrett, Public Out-

reach  Consultant at 802-399-7847 or email sbarrett@coibsinc.com.  You may also visit the project 

website: https://vtrans.vermont.gov/projects/US2-richmond-bolton.  
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